
 

City of Medford • Medford Water Commission • Talent Irrigation District • Medford Irrigation District • Rogue River Valley Irrigation District • Jackson County 

Jackson County Farm Bureau • Jackson Soil & Water Conservation District • Rogue River Watershed Council 

Bear Creek Corporation • Oregon Water Trust • WaterWatch of Oregon • Oregon Watershed Enhancement Board • Oregon Water Resources Department 

Rogue Basin Partnership • Rogue Valley Council of Governments • Rogue Valley Sewer Services • Bureau of Reclamation 

 

 

P.O. Box 467 

Talent, Oregon 97540 
Ph: (541) 951-0854 

smason@wiseproject.org 

 

         February 23, 2018 

 

Joint Ways and Means Capital Construction Subcommittee  

Co-Chair Senator Fred Girod  

Co-Chair Representative Paul Holvey  

900 Court St. NE  

Salem, OR 97301 

 

Subject:  SB 5702 - Written Testimony for February 23, 2018 Subcommittee Meeting in 

Support of Bradshaw Drop Piping Project 

 

Co-Chair Girod, Co-Chair Holvey and Members of the Subcommittee: 

 

The Water for Irrigation, Streams and Economy (WISE) Board strongly supports Rogue 

River Valley Irrigation District’s request for funding of the proposed Bradshaw Drop 

piping project.  The $1,895,000 request is the final piece of the funding package to allow 

this important project to move forward.  This project involves piping 3.3 miles of the 

District’s main canal, which will provide the following benefits: 

 

 Improve water quality through pressurized irrigation water  

 Reduce polluted irrigation runoff by conversion of flood irrigation to sprinklers 

 Leave water in-stream for fish, including the Federally-listed coho 

 Create an opportunity for hydroelectric generation 

 Eliminate leakage and evaporation 

 Reduce the need for aquatic weed control 

 Provide a WISE demonstration project 

 Protect the regional agricultural economy 

 

The Bradshaw Drop Piping project is an excellent project that will improve water quality, 

quantity and fish habitat within the RRVID boundaries, and will serve as the perfect 

demonstration project to showcase WISE project goals and inspire other similar projects 

throughout the Rogue Basin.  The WISE Board strongly supports funding for this project. 

 

Respectfully, 

 
Craig Harper, Chair 

 


